Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Agenda on Tuesday 12th December, 5.30-7pm, 2017
Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda

· Opportunity for PPG and PHC to meet without staff 5.30-6.00

· This section is for the PPG/PHCs to organise
· Please could you have a look at the template Terms of Reference
· Welcome and introductions 
· Access plan

· Review patient leaflet about the appointment system - SD

· Review “why to join your PPG” leaflet - SD

· Friends and Family analysis 
· GS and SR have analysed all the data – we need to plan what to do with the results 

· Self-care week

· Review how self-care week went
· Any other business 

· Update from GS on working with local schools

· Update from DW on the digital information board 
· Discussion of Terms of reference 
· Date of next meeting    
Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Meeting on Tuesday 12th December, 5.30-7pm, 2017
Minutes
Staff present: Dr D, DW
PPG members: SD, AS, TH, NS, LA, DR
· Opportunity for PPG and PHC to meet without staff 5.30-6.00

The PPG members discussed the terms of reference and recent PHC events.
· Welcome and introductions 

Welcome to our new member TH.
· Access plan

· Review patient leaflet about the appointment system - SD

· Review “why to join your PPG” leaflet – SD
SD unfortunately hasn’t managed to complete these leaflets for this meeting. Dr D will send to SD an example copy from another practice so SD can work on it for the next meeting.
· Friends and Family Analysis
Below are the results of the Friends and Family Test questionnaires. We had to achieve at least 300 results from September to November 2017.
	
	Extremely Likely
	Likely
	Neither nor
	Unlikely
	Extremely Unlikely
	Don’t know
	Total

	Q1 - Would you recommend the practice?
	135
	131
	22
	10
	5
	3
	306

	Percent
	87%
	13%
	

	
	<18
	18-30
	31-50
	51-64
	65+
	Total

	Q2 - Age band
	8
	63
	88
	50
	97
	306

	
	Male
	Female
	Total

	Q3 - Gender
	109
	197
	306

	
	Easy to Very Easy
	Very Diff to Fairly Diff
	Total

	Q4 - How easy is it to get through to speak to someone at your surgery?
	229
	77
	306

	Percent
	75%
	25%
	 

	
	Yes
	No
	Total

	Q5 - The last time you wanted to see or speak to someone at your surgery, were you able to get an appointment to see or speak to someone?
	282
	24
	306

	Percent
	92%
	8%
	 

	
	Easy to Very Easy
	Very Diff to Fairly Diff
	Total

	Q6 - Overall how would you describe your experience of making an appointment?
	243
	63
	306

	Percent
	79%
	21%
	 


The results above are very pleasing for the practice and it’s good to see very high positive percentages in the easy to very easy range.

AS stated that this shows that there is nothing inherently wrong with the appointment system.
TH suggested that we somehow identify carers/vulnerable patients when receptionists are on the phone to them and being more sympathetic. Dr D and DW will speak to the Practice Manager to see how we can tackle this issue. We also agreed to invite someone from a dementia charity to the PPG to discuss things we could do to make the practice more dementia friendly. This might help all vulnerable patients not just those with dementia
Themes which frequently popped up in the other comments box on each form:
	Theme
	Practice Response

	Car Park not big enough
	There is nothing we can do unfortunately with the wasteland behind the car park.

	Cannot get through at 8am
	We have been educating patients to stagger their calls between 8am and 9am for the last 6 month. This looks to be working as the results above reflect this.

	Receptionists shouldn’t ask what problem is
	Receptionists will not ask what the problem is when booking routine GP appointments.  However, they will ask what the problem is on emergency appointments, so the GP can see a little information on the appointment incase the GP needs to speak to you beforehand and/or get yourself seen more urgently. 

When booking in Nurse appointments receptionists will always ask what the appointment is for. This is to ensure you are booked with the appropriate length of time with the correct clinician..  

	Want to order prescriptions over the phone
	We do not allow prescriptions to be taken over the phone. This is because it takes up a receptionist on an incoming appointment line. Patients can order their prescriptions online now at their convenience and they can select exactly what they require on their repeats.

	Can the GP book a future appointment there and then?
	The GPs can book up to 7 day in advance routine appointments ONLY if they are available. The rest of the appointments are book on the day, and the GPs should not override these.


· Self-care week
For self care week we invited in each morning some community services to interact with patients, these include: Carers Resources, Better Start Bradford and BEEP. We also had some PHC and PPG members promoting bowel screening and the healthy lifestyle room.

SD and TH stated that patients did not want to go in the self care room! It seemed patients were scared if they missed the GPs calling them in. They also stated that it could be confidence in the machine that’s stopping them and also they want their Blood pressure done by their GP not a machine.

It was agreed that we would have some “Blood Pressure” days from January-March and try to encourage patients to get your blood pressure done by the machine before they see their GP.
· Any other business 

· Update from GS on working with local schools
Unfortunately GS could not attend.

· Update from DW on the digital information board 
DW has done lots of testing with the digital board to make it more engaging. He explained to the group how we can make a PowerPoint presentation of the text on the board, so it appears bigger, has a theme, has slide transitions and has fluidity to its design, rather than being static text on a background. DW will create a few slides of information and then upload this to the board. By doing it this way, we can include any text we like including images. DW will also take a photo of a PPG member using the BP machine and include this as a slide.
· Discussion of Terms of reference 
The terms of reference will be discussed at the next meeting and a version will be drafted up using the example Dr D gave to the PPG group. 
· Date of next meeting    

The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 6th Feb – 5:30-7pm.
